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24 November 2023 

 
 
Kristina Robinson  

Department of Planning and Environment 
 
Kristina.robinson@dpie.nsw.gov.au 

 
 
Dear Kristina, 
 

Springvale Coal Mine Water Treatment Project (SSD 7592-Mod-10) – Modification 
10 - Residuals Transfer Increase, Castlereagh Highway Lidsdale NSW 2790  
 

Reference is made to the abovementioned project and your request for comment for the 
proposed modification (Mod 10) to increase the average annual and maximum residual 
transfer between the pre-treatment section of the Springvale Water Treatment Plant (SWTP) 

to the Western Coal Services (WCS) Reject Emplacement Area (REA) from:  
 
• Annual average residual waste transfer via the Residuals Transfer Pipeline (RTP) of 0.35 

ML/day to 0.50 ML/day; and  
• Maximum residual waste transfer via the RTP of 0.43 ML/day to 1.00 ML/day.  

 
It is noted that no additional infrastructure is required for the modification.  
 

As such Council has no objection to the modification subject to Council’s original conditions 
remaining on the consent. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned Monday to Friday on (02) 63549999, in 
Council's Building and Development Department should you have any queries in relation to 
this matter. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Lauren Stevens 
DEVELOPMENT PLANNER 
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